

Columbia County Department of Health

John J. Mabb, MA Public Health Director

325 Columbia Street, Suite 100, Hudson, NY 12534 (518) 828-3358 Fax (518) 828-2666 www.columbiacountyny.com

March 15, 2022

Mr. Carl Matuszek, P.E. 241 Scannell Road Chatham, NY 12037

Re: Kathryn Salensky 4-Lot Subdivision Revised Parcel C (21.246 Acres) Tax ID # 182.00-2-6 149 Benton Road Gallatin Town

Dear Mr. Matuszek,

This letter is to acknowledge receipt of the Lot Line adjustment map of the above referenced subdivision depicting the reconfiguration of Parcel C along with the location of the deep test pits that were witnessed by this department back on September 3, 2020.

The results of the deep tests revealed 12 inches of permeable topsoil overlying denser silt loam soils with refusal to bedrock at 2 feet below grade.

Based upon the above, we concur that a four (4) foot deep raised bed system could be designed for this parcel in a split type configuration as noted.

We a-wait your plan submission for department review.

If you should have any further questions, please call me at (518) 828-3358 Ext. 1238.

Sincerely

Michael S. DeRuzzio, P.E.

Environmental Health Engineer

CC: Jake Exline, Gallatin Building Inspector & Code Enforcement Officer